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Welcome to this week’s Bulletin from the National Family Carer Network. You are receiving this because you are members of our organisation. If you no longer wish to subscribe please contact info@familycarers.org.uk.
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2. DWP’s Easyread document on PIP
3. New Help for Disabled Young People and their Families to Increase their Housing Options and Choices 
4. Mencap survey on day services cuts
5. Carewell – a new website for carers
6. Stable Family Home Trust - Valentines nightclub event in Bournemouth
National
1. CQC Reports
The Care Quality Commission (CQC) publishes a further 20 reports from a targeted programme of 150 unannounced inspections of hospitals and care homes that care for people with learning disabilities.
Click here for the reports

2. DWP’s Easyread document on PIP
Please click on the link below to read the latest Easy read consultation on the new personal independence payment

http://www.dwp.gov.uk/docs/pip-easy-read.pdf
3. New Help for Disabled Young People and their Families to Increase their Housing Options and Choices 

A new pathway to help young disabled people get their own home is part of a new report published today by the National Development Team for Inclusion (NDTi) called 'My Own Place!'
Most adults with learning disabilities still live with their families or in residential care rather than their own home. One reason for this is that most young people with disabilities and other support needs are not given the chance to get involved in a process that helps them to decide where they want to live, how and with whom. 

The report is part of the three year Department of Health funded project on Housing and Social Inclusion. This report provides practical tools and advice to help young people with disabilities and their families have good information and be supported to plan so that they have equal access to housing opportunities. 

Based on the real experiences of young people and families, the report provides a 'Housing Pathway' to be followed as young people plan for their adulthood. The Pathway also sets out the most important issues that need to be tackled strategically in a local area, so that commissioning can ensure high quality information and support for young disabled people. 

The report sets out some recommendations for a successful transition planning such as: 

to begin planning for housing in school year 9 at the first transition review meeting; to make sure that school curriculum supports young people to think about housing; it is important that young people and their families have the information they need to move on the next stage during the final year of compulsory schooling; young disabled people and their families need to know how to apply to be on the local housing register. 

The report calls on adult social care, health and education services to work more closely with young people during the transition years, to avoid unnecessary and repetitive assessments. The step-by-step pathway in the report describes how this can be done. 

Steve Strong, NDTi Project Manager commented: 'What most of us want more than anything is to live the life we want in our community of choice, with a home, a job, friends, a sense of belonging and support to achieve the things that are important to us. Therefore, it is very important that young disabled people have access to housing opportunities and can make informed decisions.' 

The report can be downloaded by clicking here.

For further information please contact Steve Strong, Project Manager at NDTi on 01225 789135 or Steve.strong@ndti.org.uk
4. Mencap survey on day services cuts

Mencap firmly believes that day services should not be cut or closed unless there are robust alternatives in place. 

Unfortunately, they are hearing from families and people with a learning disability of situations where day services are closing, no proper alternatives are in place and people with a learning disability face being left at home with nothing to do. This is very concerning as the consequences of this on people's wellbeing is potentially very serious. 


Mencap are working to raise awareness of this issue of day services being cut and people with a learning disability being left with nothing to do. They are asking people with a learning disability and their carers to tell us about their experience of changes to day services in the following survey: 

http://www.mencap.org.uk/dayservicecuts 

Mencap will also soon be sending out 'Freedom of Information’ (FOI) requests to local authorities to find out what changes they've made to day services; how many day centres they've closed, whether they've provided alternative services, etc. They hope the survey and the FOI requests will help to build a national picture of cuts to day services and this will be coupled with some strong case studies to hopefully gain good local and national media coverage. 

5. Carewell – a new website for carers

Carewell - a partnership between Bupa, Carers UK and MEND is a new website designed to encourage and support carers to make positive changes to be healthier and happier.

Drawing on the tips from carers and health experts Carewell pulls together a range of information, support and guidance aimed at helping to improve the health and quality of life for carers themselves. And ultimately, supporting them in continuing to provide better care for their friends and family.

We're starting with 'Energy to Care', which is packed with useful tips and guidance including how to manage stress levels, getting a better quality night’s sleep, eating healthily and how to increase physical activity on a busy schedule.

Visit: www.carewelluk.org 
South East
6. Stable Family Home Trust 
Please find below the poster/details for the up coming Valentines nightclub event in Bournemouth on Monday 13th February 2012.
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Bournemouth Valentines

Night Club Event


2930, The Triangle, Bournemouth  
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£4 per person 


(carers get in free)


